
LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE OF ELECTION FOR FIRE DISTRICT NO. 2 IN THE TOWNSHIP OF TOMS RIVER, COUNTY OF OCEAN, NEW JERSEY ON FEBRUARY 18, 2023.


Notice is hereby given to the legal voters of Fire District #2 in the Township of Toms River, County of Ocean, New Jersey that the annual election will be held on Saturday, February 18, 2023 between the hours of 2:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m.  The polling place will remain open until 9:00 p.m. and as much longer thereafter as may be necessary to enable all the legal voters then present to cast their ballots.


The polling places for all election districts situated in Fire District #2 to wit:  General Election Districts 5, 15, 20, 22, 23, 29, 35, 46, 55, 56, and 61 will be at Silverton Fire House, 15 Kettle Creek Road, Toms River, New Jersey; and Districts 6, part of 14, 21, 24, 25, 30, part of 37, 43, 44, 45, 47, 48, 49, 50, 51, 52, 58, 59, 62, and part of 63 will be at Pleasant Plains Fire House, 40 Clayton Avenue, Toms River, N. J.

At said election there will be elected two members to the Board of Fire Commissioners, District No. 2 for a term of three years.  The voters shall be asked to approve or disapprove the proposed 2023 annual budget.  The voters will also be asked whether or not the Commissioners be authorized to purchase two (2) Fire Chiefs’ vehicles in 2024 not to exceed $160,000 for both,  whether or not the Commissioners be authorized to appropriate $43,200 representing Fire District #2’s share of the total cost of $120,000 for the purchase of replacement of Fire Prevention Bureau vehicles utilizing $41,956.12 previously approved to offset the cost; and whether or not the Commissioners be authorized to appropriate $18,000 representing Fire District #2’s share of the total cost of $50,000 for the purchase of a Partition Wall to be located at the Toms River Township Fire Training Center.  The closing date for filing with the clerk of the Board of Fire Commissioners, 257 Warner Street, Toms River, New Jersey of petitions of nomination for membership of the Board shall be 4 p.m. on January 20, 2023.








Michael C. Willson
Clerk

